Havana Town Council First Public Budget Hearing September 25, 2017 6:00 p.m.

PURPOSE: FIRST PUBLIC HEARING

Ordinance No. 371 – Proposed Ad Valorem Tax Rate Ordinance No. 372 – Proposed 2017 – 2017 Budget

Members Present:

Decorkus Allen, T. J. Davis, Cathy Johnson, Shirley McGill,

David Norman and Vernell Ross

Members Absent:

N/A

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Davis.

Motion to read Ordinance #371 – Proposed Ad Valorem Tax Rate one time by title only was made by Mayor Pro Tem Ross and seconded by Councilman Allen. Mrs. Shelia Evans, Town Clerk, read the title of Ordinance No. 371. Mayor Davis inquired if there were any comments from the public concerning the first reading of the ordinance. With there being no comments, a motion was made by Mayor Pro Tem Ross and seconded by Councilwoman McGill to adopt the first reading of Ordinance No. 371. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Mayor Pro Tem Ross and seconded by Councilman Norman to read Ordinance No. 372 - Proposed 2017 – 2018 Budget, one time by title only. Mrs. Evans read Ordinance No. 372 by title. Mayor Davis inquired if there were any comments from the public concerning the first reading of Ordinance No. 372. Mr. McKinnon advised that the budget was revised to reflect the summer youth program, carpet for town hall and also to adopt a policy for the council's travel. With no additional comments, a motion to approve the first reading of Ordinance No. 372 was made by Councilman Allen and seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Ross. Motion carried unanimously.

Mr. McKinnon complimented the Boys and Girls Club members that were in attendance.

Motion made by Mayor Pro Tem Ross and seconded by Councilman Allen to adjourn.

T. J. Davis, Mayor

ATTEST:

Shelia A. Evans, Town Clerk